
PRINCIPALS:  Please Share These Minutes with Your Athletic Director 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 – August 1, 2012  

 
* Principal passes will be sent to the principals  
  
Call to Order of the August 1, 2012, Meeting 
Chairman Rossi called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 9:00 AM at the Scotch Valley 
Country Club. Present were: Alberta Ake, David Caldwell, Ralph Cecere, David Crumrine, Kathy Getz, 
Donald Hosterman, Kim Hubler, Thomas Kakabar, William Marshall, Dean Rossi, Ken Salem and 
Curtis Whitesel. Those not present were Charles Glasser, Michael Hudak, Gary Jubas, Norman 
Krumenacker, James Price and Michael Vuckovich. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Kim Hubler moved and Kathy Getz seconded the motion to approve the June 2012 minutes. 
 
Financial Reports 
Ralph Cecere moved and William Marshall seconded the motion approving the Financial Report for 
June 2012. With a vote of 11-0. 
 
Kim Hubler moved and William Marshall seconded the motion for the chairman stipend to be paid to 
the vice-chairman.  With a vote of 11-0. 
 
Curtis Whitesel moved and Thomas Kakabar seconded the motion for payment of the District 6 
membership dues for all PIAA District 6 schools in the amount of $32,500 for 2012/13.  Passed with a 
vote of 11-0. 
 
Eligibility Hearings  
Thomas Kakabar moved and Donald Hosterman seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Nicholas 
Kiraly, transferring from Stroudsburg to State College contingent upon Vice-chairman Crumrine 
receiving the required paperwork from State College.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
William Marshall moved and David Caldwell seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Alexia 
Servello, transferring from Altoona to Hollidaysburg contingent upon Vice-chairman Crumrine 
receiving the required paperwork from Hollidaysburg.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
William Marshall moved and David Caldwell seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Jenna Irvin, 
transferring from Hollidaysburg to Bishop Guilfoyle.  Jenna is eligible to participate in basketball and 
tennis at Bishop Guilfoyle.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
Thomas Kakabar moved and Kathy Getz seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Tyler Janosik, 
transferring from Bishop Carroll to Penn Cambria.  Tyler is eligible to participate in football and 
baseball at Penn Cambria.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
Curtis Whitesel moved and Ralph Cecere seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Aaron Little, 
transferring from United to Homer Center contingent upon Vice-chairman Crumrine receiving the 
required paperwork from Homer Center.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
Kim Hubler moved and Curtis Whitesel seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Kassi Blair, 
transferring from Johnstown to Bishop McCort.  Kassi is eligible to participate in cheerleading at Bishop 
McCort.  The vote was 11-0. 
 



Kim Hubler moved and Curtis Whitesel seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Ricki Conrad, 
transferring from Richland to Bishop McCort.  Ricki is eligible to participate in basketball and softball 
at Bishop McCort.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
Kim Hubler moved and Curtis Whitesel seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Lindsay Darcangelo, 
transferring from Conemaugh Valley to Bishop McCort.  Lindsay is eligible to participate in basketball, 
cheerleading and softball at Bishop McCort.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
Kim Hubler moved and Curtis Whitesel seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Anthony Gallucci, 
transferring from Linsly School to Bishop McCort.  Anthony is eligible to participate in tennis at Bishop 
McCort.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
Thomas Kakabar moved and Alberta Ake seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Holly Lyons, 
transferring from Central Cambria to Bishop McCort. Holly is eligible to participate in basketball at 
Bishop McCort.  The vote was 12-0. 
 
Kim Hubler moved and Curtis Whitesel seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Ashley Marone, 
transferring from Conemaugh Township to Bishop McCort.  Ashley is eligible to participate in tennis at 
Bishop McCort.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
Kim Hubler moved and Curtis Whitesel seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Abigail Wallisch, 
transferring from Ligonier Valley to Bishop McCort.  Abigail is eligible to participate in basketball and 
soccer at Bishop McCort.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
William Marshall moved and Alberta Ake seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Christian Hopple, 
transferring from Bellefonte to St. Joseph’s.  Christian is eligible to participate in cross country and 
tennis at St. Joseph’s.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
David Caldwell moved and Kathy Getz seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Garrett Bastardi, 
transferring from State College to St. Joseph’s.  Garrett is eligible to participate in golf, basketball and 
tennis at St. Joseph’s.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
Ralph Cecere moved and Curtis Whitesel seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Allison Williamson, 
transferring from Bishop Carroll to Penn Cambria contingent upon Vice-chairman Crumrine receiving 
the required paperwork from Penn Cambria.  The vote was 11-0. 
 
Kathy Getz moved and Ralph Cecere seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Nolan Fleegle, 
transferring from Westmont to Bishop McCort.  Nolan is eligible to participate in football and tennis at 
Bishop McCort.  The vote was 12-0. 
 
Kathy Getz moved and Ralph Cecere seconded the motion to grant eligibility to Braden Junker, 
transferring from Westmont to Bishop McCort.  Braden is eligible to participate in football, basketball, 
soccer and lacrosse at Bishop McCort.  The vote was 12-0. 
 
Foreign Exchange Eligibility Approvals 
There were no foreign exchange eligibility approvals.  Foreign Exchange students will be eligible to 
participate in athletics as soon as Vice-Chairman Crumrine receives the PIAA form, the page of the 
CIPPE form which indicates the sport they which to participate in and a copy of their J1 Visa.  If you 
have any questions please contact Vice-Chairman Crumrine. 
  
 
 



Information 
Please fax or mail your football schedules to Tom Elling at 220 South Fairview Street, Lock 
Haven, PA  17745 or (FAX) 570-748-8631, as soon as possible. 
 
Principal passes will be mailed to the principal’s office before the first play date.  Assistant principal 
passes are available upon request and are only distributed to the secondary level member schools.  
Please send your request to Vice-Chairman Crumrine on school letterhead. 
  
The District 6 Handbooks will be mailed to the principals.  Principals and athletic directors are requested 
to update their email address with Sherry Montgomery @ d6piaasecretary@gmail.com, so that 
correspondence can be sent to them. 
 
Ali O’Barto, Jaclyn Howell, Tim Dunlap and David Wolfe, sent thank you notes for the sportsmanship 
scholarship they were awarded. 
 
Curtis Whitesel moved and William Marshall seconded the motion to grant the request from the 
wrestling tournament director, Donald Hosterman, to increase the AA Team Wrestling to include 12 
teams. 
 
Donald Hosterman moved and David Caldwell seconded the motion to grant the request from Harmony 
to enter into a cooperative sports agreement with Northern Cambria for the 2012, 2013 school year in 
the sport of golf contingent on satisfactory completion of all paperwork.   
 
There was a lengthy discussion regarding how to proceed with a competitive cheerleading championship 
within District 6.  The Committee felt they did not have enough information available yet to plan and 
run a quality tournament this year. Schools are asked to review the guidelines when available on the 
PIAA website and return the attached survey (if not already done) to aid in the decision making process.  
Further discussion is planned for the next meeting. 
 
The new CIPPE form will need to be used beginning with the winter and spring sports to help fulfill the 
requirements of new legislation regarding the signs of Sudden Cardiac Arrest.  There are minimal 
changes and this form can be downloaded from the PIAA website.  The new form is also attached to 
these minutes along with forms regarding Sudden Cardiac Arrest Information and Warning Signs 
Information Sheet and Acknowledgement of Receipt and Review Form to be signed by coaches and 
students who have already completed the old CIPPE. 
 
The Next Meeting  
The next meeting of the PIAA District 6 Committee will be held on Tuesday, September 4, 2012, at 
Hollidaysburg Area Senior High School in the library at 3:30 PM.   
 
With no further business to come before the Committee, Curtis Whitesel moved and Kathy Getz 
seconded the motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Time was 11:40 AM. 
 
  
        Respectfully Submitted, 
        Sherry Montgomery    
                              Sherry   Montgomery 
                                                    Secretary/Treasurer 
 


